
CABINET – 28 JANUARY 2025 
 

PROCEDURAL MATTERS 
Members’ Questions: 

Question (1) Trefor Hogg 

 
There have been various claims made/ rumours about the future of Camberley Fire 
Station. Can you please give an assurance that there are no plans to close the fire 
station? 
 
Reply: 
 
We can assure you that there are no plans to close Camberley Fire Station within 
this Community Risk Management Plan for 2025-2030. Unfortunately, there have 
been some claims made via social media that are factually incorrect and 
scaremongering. The service has responded robustly to this misinformation to try to 
mitigate public concern. 
 
Kevin Deanus 
Cabinet Member for Fire and Rescue and Resilience 
27 January 2025 
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